
 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER             

Committed to God – through worship, prayer and scripture 
Committed to Community – within our congregations and reaching out 

Committed to Growth – in discipleship, service and numbers 

One inclusive and extensive 

Church family 
Gathering in  

Meeting places  
Around the Woottons  

Near to King’s Lynn 
    
 

Sunday 3rd July 2022 
Trinity 3  Isaiah 66:10-14 
   Psalm 66:1-8 
   Galatians 6:1-16 
   Luke  10:1-11, 16-20 

 

9.00am Holy Communion   St. Mary’s Church 
9.00am Breakfast Church  All Saints Church 
10.30am Praise and Worship  All Saints Church 
 
Sunday 10th July 2022 
Trinty  4  Deuteronomy 30:9-14 
   Psalm 25:1-10 
   Colossians 1:1-14 
   Luke 10:25-37   
 

9.00am Morning Worship   St. Mary’s Church 
9.00am Breakfast Church  All Saints Church 
10.30am Holy Communion   All Saints Church 
3.00pm Holy Baptism   All Saints Church 

The Collect for the Third Sunday after Trinity 
Gracious Father, by the obedience of Jesus you brought salvation to our 
wayward world: draw us into harmony with your will, that we may find all 
things restored in him, our Saviour Jesus Christ.    Amen   



THIS WEEK 
 

Tuesday 5th July 6.30 - 8.30pm Stories in the Gospel of John 
 
Wednesday 6th  9.00 – 12 noon Dropin at NW Village Hall 
 10.30am Gathered Holy Communion 
 12.30am Network Lunch 
 2.30pm King’s Lynn Nightshelter Trustees  
  Meeting 
 
Thursday 7th 10.30am Holy Communion at St. Mary’s 
 6.45pm King’s Lynn Community Choir 
  at Springwood High School 
Sunday 10th  3.00pm Baptism of Dawson and Austin 
  Moulton at All Saints Church 
 

FURTHER AHEAD 
 

Tuesday 12th  6.30 - 8.30pm Stories in the Gospel of John 
 
Wednesday 13th  9.00 – 12 noon Dropin at NW Village Hall 
 10.30am Assembly at SW Junior School 
 
Thursday 14th  10.30am Holy Communion at St. Mary’s 
 10.30 – 12noon Friendship Coffee Morning at 
  4 Blickling Close 
 6.45pm King’s Lynn Community Choir 
  at Springwood High School 
 
Friday 15th  2.15pm Funeral of David Daw at  
  St. Nicholas’ Church, Dersingham 
 
A WORD OF THANKS FROM BILL PEARCE – Bill is very grateful to 
those of you who gave lifts to him to and from church, the Dropin, the 
Gardening Club, and the Friendship Coffee morning, whilst Linda and 
James were away.  Thank you very much.  
 

TCITW BANK ACCOUNT – For any donations or payments you may 
wish to make you can pay by BACS.  We bank with Santander sort code 
09-01-29 acc. no. 41920596.  Donations by cash or cheque are equally 
welcome.  Our account name is “The Church in the Woottons PCC”. 
 



CHRISTIAN AID COLLECTION – The total collected amongst members 
of TCITW this year is £700.  Gift Aid will add significantly to this figure.  
Thanks are due to everyone who gave to Cristian Aid this year, and to 
those who delivered and collected envelopes.  A particular word of 
thanks is due to Jennifer who coordinated the campaign again this year. 
Thank you! 
 

FRIENDSHIP COFFEE MORNING IN JULY - We meet on the 

second Thursday of each month from 10.30 am to 12 noon. Mary 
Sackree has invited us to her home on Thursday, July 14th , she   lives 
at 4 Blickling Close.  If you would like to know more, have a lift or 
someone to go with, please contact me – details below. It would be 
wonderful to hear from anyone who would be willing to offer to host a 
Coffee Morning or drive people to the venue. Gloria Pantling  671912 / 
07570262766/ gloriapantling@btinternet.com 
 

TCITW PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL –  At our recent meeting the 
following people were elected as officers:  Lay Chair Jonathan Dossetor; 
Secretary Margaret Ojelade; Treasurer Glenis Lee; Assistant Treasurer 
David Clark; Electoral Roll Officer Margaret Ojelade.  Laurence Morlass 
stood down as Secretary after several years in the role.  James thanked 
her profusely for her hard and committed work.  
  
STORIES IN THE GOSPEL OF JOHN - The course continues at All 
Saints Church on  three Tuesday evenings in July (5th, 12th 19th July). 
We start at 6.30pm with coffee, tea and pudding and continue with the 
teaching beginning at 7.00 and finishing by 8.30pm approximately.  Each 
session is “free standing” so you can come to as many or as few 
sessions as you are able to! 
  
BETTY SHAUL- Some of you will remember Betty who died last 
Monday.  Betty was a delightful lady, and one whose faith was very deep.  
She attended this church for many years before becoming a resident at 
Lisbon Court.  Betty has been quite a poorly woman for some time, but 
now she is safe in her Lord’s arms.  Betty’s funeral will be held on 
Wednesday 27th July at Mintlyn Crematorium.   
 

DAVID DAW – We are sorry to hear that David Daw has died after a long 
illness, he was a very gently and unassuming man.  David’s funeral will 
be held at St. Nicholas’ Church, Dersingham 2.15pm on Friday 15th July.  
Please pray for David’s wife Carol, and his daughters Juliette and 
Katrina. 

mailto:gloriapantling@btinternet.com


THE REVD. JULIE SWINTON PRIEST IN THE CHURCH OF 
ENGLAND! – Congratulations to Julie who was ordained Priest by the 
Bishop of Norwich at the Cathedral last Saturday.  Julie was supported 
by members of her family, friends and many of us from The Church in 
the Woottons.  The excellent service was thoroughly enjoyed by Julie 
(you could tell, just by watching her) and all of us who attended.  We had 
a celebration picnic bathed in gentle sunshine in the cloisters before the 
journey home.  Julie celebrated Holy Communion for the first time at the 
joint service at St. Mary’s Church the next day.  We are very grateful to 
Jonathan, Penny, David and Angela putting on the lovely refreshments 

after the Sunday service.  Please continue to pray for Julie as her 
ministry grows and develops, and as she meets new challenges 
and discovers new joys.    
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR:  
 

• The people of Ukraine and others affected by war 

• Tony Kendall and John Smallwood 

• King’s Lynn Debt Centre 

• King’s Lynn Foodbank 

• Our flower arrangers 

• The family and friends of the late Betty Shaul and David Daw 

• Our Treasurers Genis and David 

• For the blessing of God on our Church income and on our 
stewardship of all that we receive  

 
 
 
KING’S LYNN FOODBANK URGENT APPEAL – During the pandemic 
the Foodbank received all the food items they needed from local 
supermarkets but now that provision has come to an end.  King’s L*-ynn 
Foodbank are running very short of food now and will be grateful for any 
donations of food you can offer.  We still have food colle  
 

Rector  James Nash 673742:james@churchinthewoottons.net  
  The Rectory, 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton,  
  PE30 3JA 
  James’ day off is Friday 
Curate  Julie Swinton 07957 128263: julie@churchinthewoottons.net 

Julie is available in the parish on Sundays, Wednesdays, 
and Thursdays. 

Admin: Margaret Ojelade on Mondays 9 – 1.00pm phone 673742  
Office email  rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net  
Church website:  www.churchinthewoottons.net 
 
All Saints Church Manor Road, North Wootton PE30 3PZ  
St Mary’s Church Church Lane, South Wootton, PE30 3LJ 
 

 
 
St Mary’s Church Church Lane, South Wootton, PE30 
3LJ 
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